Apalachee Audubon Society Board Minutes
Wednesday, March 8, 2017   6pm – 7:30pm
Waterworks
Submitted by Secretary Donna Legare
NEXT BOARD MEETING: Wednesday, March  8, 2017    6pm  Waterworks
The following board members attended:

Budd Titlow
Donna Legare

Rob Williams
Karen Willes
Peter Kleinhenz

Kathleen Carr

Sean McGlynn

Harvey Goldman

Lilly Anderson-Messec

Committee Member Elizabeth Platt

Minutes from February 8, 2017 Board Meeting were approved and Kathleen will post on website.

Financial Report - Harvey will report next month.


Updates
Florida Archeological Preservation Association (Lonnie Mann) – Budd sent letter of support per Lonnie’s request.
SWIM Workshops/Public Hearings (Rob)
Rob reports that he spoke at the Ochlochonee Bay Watershed meeting. He will set up an appointment with Paul Thorp as a follow-up to both meetings.

Powerline Management Updates (Rob)

Rob reports some good news in that Duke Power is willing to consider a change in powerline easement management. Mowing is costly ($2000/mile more expensive than using herbicides); however, herbicide use is bad for environment. Jim Cox is working with them and the Apalachicola National Forest to set up research plots to compare the effects of mowing vs herbiciding vs control burning on insects and other wildlife. AAS will be involved in the citizen science part of collecting data. Rob and Jim will visit the site on March 30. Scott Davis may also be involved in plant evaluation.
Wildlife Friendly Yard Tour (Tammy Brown) – February 18

Tammy reports that it was very successful despite rain with 121 attendees. Donna expressed that many of the people that purchased tickets at Native Nurseries commented that they liked that the yards were conveniently grouped in 2 areas so they didn’t have to do so much driving.
Leon County Office Sustainability Event
Budd led an afternoon bird walk at Lake Henrietta with 10 participants who were very enthusiastic and appreciative.
Florida Audubon Fund Raising Event Honoring Artist/Sculptor Sandy Proctor

March 2
Very successful – approximately 150 attendees, raising $60,000. Julie Wraithmell says this will be matched with grant money.
Birding Program in Quincy – Budd will do this on March 9, 2017

Grand Opening of “The Grove” Natural Area

March 11, 2017

Pat and Carol will set up booth and work the morning shift with Kathleen working the afternoon shift. Budd and Kathleen and Helen will lead bird walks.
Backyard Birding Program

Kathleen will present a program at Esposito Garden Center on March 22.

Three Rivers State Park Advisory Group

Rob and Budd will help review the management plan for Three Rivers State Park in Sneads on Thursday, March 23 at 9am by invitation from Ashley Killough, FL DEP. Contact Budd if you would like to join them.

Southside Community Resource Expo (Elizabeth)
Saturday, March 25   10 – 4pm

Native Nurseries is installing the pollinator garden and planting a few other native plants along perimeter of the site on Friday, March 10.  Elizabeth provided the following report.
Expo Update

Events held:
  

Febr. 4: SMWLR  for WHO festival; Ms. Alexis, Ms. Hewitt, P Kleinhenz, E Platt, 5 Hewitt children  

Febr. 8: South City Neighborhood Assn meeting, present info, recruit Ms. Netterville

Febr. 16: AAS meeting; Ms. Hewitt, P Kleinhenz, same children

Febr. 25: Lk Elberta birding; Ms. Alexis, E Platt, J Goldman, J Bordelon, 8 new youth to; 3 AAS members with scopes (Willes, Williams, Goldman)

Mar. 5: Neighborhood meeting at Oliver Hill Community Center in South City; Ms Hewitt, Ms. Alexis, Pastor Johnson, Chritina Mbuya (presenter), E Platt, 3 Hewitt children 

Events planned:

Mar 9: Ms Netterville, Ms. Alexis, Eplatt to knock on doors, invite participation at I-Grow garden Friday, another birding event on 3/18

Mar. 9: South City Neighborhood Assn meeting; reminder, recruit more people

Mar.10: I-Grow Community Garden; Work begins on pollinator garden with Donna Legare of Native Nurseries, assisted by I-Grow team, kids?

Mar. 14:  work day in pollinator garden with kids(?); prep for Expo (poster drawing, etc)

Mar. 18: TBA, birding trip

TBA: continue prep for Expo

Mar 25: I-Grow Garden; kids, parents, AAS people to help 
Lilly, Peter, Budd, Rob, Elizabeth, Kathleen and Judy will be at the event.
Wakulla Springs Wildlife Festival (Carol & Pat) – April 15, 2017  AAS Booth
We may lead a photography boat trip.

Earth Day Activities with Sierra Club and Other Conservation Groups – April 22 – new name – Healthy Communities Festival – we can discuss next time

FWC Bio Blitze on Aucilla Management District on May 6

Peter reported on this. They will need experts on herps, pollinators and birds along with interested volunteers, but group size will be limited.

Upcoming Programs

January 19, 2017: Jim Stevenson on “Florida’s Grandest State Parks: Values & Threats”

145 people attended
February 16, 2017: Donna and Lilly on “Your Yard Matters: How to Landscape and Maintain Your Yard in an Environmentally Friendly Manner” This will be followed on Saturday, February 18 with Wildlife Friendly Yard Tour. Donna submitted an article to Tallahassee Democrat – it ran on February 10. We will show a 10 minute video of Doug Tallamy in Hometown Habitat to start the program. Donna will ask Kathleen to send email out about the program and yard tour. Lilly will include both in NN emails.
March 16, 2017:  Jim Dunbar  14,000 Years of Climate Change in North Florida
Donna has submitted announcement to Tal Dem calendar.
April 20, 2017: Sean on the history of involvement with Wakulla Springs by National Audubon, the Wakulla Springs Working Group and Wakulla Springs Alliance. The talk will feature original Ball era video clips of Carl Buchheister at Wakulla Springs. Donna has submitted an announcement to Tal Dem calendar
May Banquet: Chuck Hess on Red-cockaded Woodpeckers. Suzanna reports that church is still looking at calendar. We decided that we will have to make other plans if everything is not in place by the next board meeting.
Tuesday Science Salons at Waterworks. Lilly plans to do one later in the spring and will work with Don on a date.
Committee Reports

Newsletter (Karen) – Peter will write an article about his travels in Cuba. The March/April newsletter is Karen’s last and Peter will take over using Constant Contact with advice from Lilly and Karen. Karen will be moving off the board after the May meeting.
Bird Trips

Friday, Feb 24 – Tall Timbers
Award Nominations – Nick has 3 thus far. Please submit.

Other Items

Proposed Development of Park Lands in Tallahassee – letter sent to city manager about Myers Park land use change. The planning commission voted against the land use change.
Smith Island

After our meeting, Rob got the details about this and I am including findings here:  Smith Island is about 20 acres in size and is located off of Spring Creek between Shell Point and Panacea. See attached map. The attached vimeo showing a flyover of Smith Island gives a good sense of what the island is like.  Most of the island is salt marsh with an upland of sabal palm on one edge. It is an important nesting site for brown pelicans, wading birds and oystercatchers and other shorebirds. (more information on species and numbers is to be forthcoming). 
Acquisition and conveyance of Smith Island to the St. Marks National Wildlife Refuge was a priority for Audubon Florida under the RESTORE Act. Therefore we were pleased when we learned that the Friends of St. Marks thought that they would be able to acquire the property for the Refuge. Unfortunately, there have been some complications, and the Friends of St. Marks have asked for our help. 
One half interest in the island is owned by the Apalachee Land Conservancy. It is my understanding that they have agreed to transfer their interest to the Friends of St. Marks if the Friends can acquire the remainder of the island. The other half is owned by an elderly woman who apparently was willing to sell to the Friends. She has now been declared incompetent and the case as to who should be appointed guardian is going to mediation. In addition it turns out that the Hancock Bank has a lien against the property. Friends of St. Marks has $10,800 set aside for the purchase and the bank says it is willing to release the lien for that amount, leaving nothing to pay the old lady. Paul Hamilton who has been handling this for the Friends thinks it may require more money to get the deal done and is turning to us for help (he's not sure how much--maybe $5,000 more). If the property can be purchased, the Friends of St. Marks would have a deed issued for the entire island and turn it over to the Refuge.

I think this is a very worthwhile project for us to consider. Paul is going to keep me apprised of developments. I hope we can discuss this at the next board meeting.
Money needed for updating books used at AAS booth and also for purchasing 2 chairs. We approved up to $250. 

.Next board meeting – Wednesday, March 8 at 6pm. Waterworks.

Meeting adjourned 7:30pm.

